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From Your Seneschal 

Greeting to all the Ravens! 

I hope everyone is doing well. We have several events coming up, 

the first being Crown Tourney, and then forward into the 

holiday season. I hope everyone remains in good health and is 

staying safe. Please be mindful of the CODVID safe policies for 

attending events. They are on the kingdom website. If anyone has 

any questions about these policies, please reach out to me. While 

these rules are in effect for the kingdom, they will be followed 

in raven’s Cove.   

 

There will be a baronial meeting held November 20th at 3:00 pm. I 

highly encourage all Raven’s to Come please. it is at these 

meetings that we are able to decide our direction going 

forward, plan socials and practices and A&S nights. The time for 

this is early afternoon so that anyone that wants to stick 

around after to socialize or pick a fight (provided there are 

marshals attending) can do so. I hope to see everyone there.    

 

In Service  

Lady Freydis Rodmarsdottir  

raven’s Cove senesChal 



From your knight marshal 

 

To the populace of Ravens Cove 

Since the last missive, I am glad to say that we have had several Rapier 

practices. Every Thursday we have practice and we try to have it in 

every corner of our Barony.  

As long as the weather gods are cooperating. We do welcome Heavy 

fighters as long as there is a Marshall that will be there. Archery 

practice has not been done yet due to personal reasons of the 

Marshalls.  

I strongly urge the populace to obtain the Marshal in their choice of 

activity. The more Marshals we have the more practice we can have. 

At this point we have  

1 Heavy Marshal 

2 Rapier Marshal 

1 Youth Rapier Marshal  

2 Archery Marshal 1 has personal issues and is taking a break till 

further notice 

1 Combat Archery Marshal 

I know it's hard because of the plague, but take the classes required 

and let us know your intentions. We may or may not be able to help 

 

Yours in Service 

Lord Juan 

  



nine men’s morris 

  

nine men’s morris is one of the world’s oldest Board games:  morris-boards in 

various forms have been found in ancient Egypt, Troy, in a Bronze Age Irish 

burial, in the Gokstad Viking ship burial, and in a variety of sources 

throughout Medieval and Renaissance Europe.  It was widely played as a 

tavern game, and is still popular in England and Germany. 

 

 Two players start with nine counters apiece, off the board.  The game is 

played on the twenty-four “points” of the Board:  that is, the Corners of eaCh 

of the three squares and the intersections of squares and lines. 

 

After choosing which of the two players will begin, the two players 

take turns placing their counters on the board.  Counters may be placed on 

any empty point (i.e. intersection of lines) on the board.  After all eighteen 

pieCes are on the Board, the game enters its “movement” phase:  players take 

turns moving one piece per turn to an adjacent empty point, always moving 

along the lines. 

 

 in plaCing and moving their Counters, the players try to Create “mills” 

of three counters in a row along the drawn lines, very much as in the simpler 

game known as “tiC-Tac-toe” in modern ameriCa, and as “naughts and Crosses” 

in great Britain.  every time one player makes a “mill”, he/she removes his 

ChoiCe of one of the other player’s Counters.  there is one limitation to the 

ChoiCe, however: a player may remove a Counter from a “mill” if and only if 

there are no “free-standing” (not part of a mill) Counters to take.  a Counter 

once removed from the board remains out of play for the remainder of the 

game. 

 

 a good triCk:  a mill may Be “opened” By moving one of the three pieCes 

off the line, then “Closed” on that player’s next turn By returning that 

counter, to complete the mill again.  The return of this counter creates a 

mill, so one of the other player’s Counters is removed from the Board.  a still 

better configuration is to arrange two mills so that a single counter breaks 

one mill and makes another as it moves back and forth between them. 

 

To Win: 

either player wins By reduCing the other player’s Counters to two; or By 

blocking the other player from making any moves on his/her turn. 

 



A variant: 

To give a nearly-beaten player a chance, some players allow the last three 

of a player’s Counters (i.e. when that player has Been “pounded” down to only 

three pieCes) to move “wild”, to any empty spaCe, whether or not it is adjaCent.  

This prolongs the game somewhat, and Can produCe a surprise “upset”! 

 

A game board may be made of wood, leather, embroidered onto a piece of 

cloth, or carved into a table, chest-lid, or bench.  Counters should be 

differentiated by color and/or shape, and can be buttons, beads, pebbles, 

seashells, coins, or lumps of glass. 

Simon de Spaldyng   
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